Jabish Brook Middle School

62 N. Washington St.

Belchertown, MA. 01007
Dear Parent/Guardian,

Since April 1980, M.G.L. c71, s57, has required all public school systems in Massachusetts provide postural screening to students in grades 5-9.  This screening will take place for students in grades 7 & 8 at JBMS.                    
The purpose of this screening is to detect early signs of possible spinal problems in children who may require further medical evaluation.  These requirements may not be waived.  If a parent/guardian refuses postural screening by the school, written documentation must be provided by your child’s physician to the school nurse by the day of screening.   Documentation must include the date of screening, results and must be signed by the physician.  This is the only acceptable documentation that is in accordance with the state’s requirements.

All male students will be screened privately in the boy’s locker room by P.E. teacher Mr. Sigda and female students will be screened privately in the girl’s locker room by P.E. teacher Mrs. Boyer.  Female students are encouraged to wear the top of a two-piece bathing suit or bathing suit where the back is exposed.  
The majority of students exhibit no unusual findings.  If nothing unusual is found, I will not be contacting you again until the screening next year.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at 323-0433, option 3.

Sincerely, 

Karen Schiffer. R.N., B.S.N.

School Nurse

